Fran Stevens

From:

Smith, Alicia < Alicia. Smith@tkcholdings.com>

Sent:

Monday, February 1, 2021 9:16 AM

To:

Fran Stevens

Cc:

Tommie Pierson; James Thomas

Subject:

January Youth Commission Meeting Minutes

Hi Fran,

Here is the Youth Commission meeting minutes from January 18th, 2021.

Zoom Meeting Attendees: Scott Schultz, Rich Flueger, Tim Compass, Alicia Smith -Chairperson

Absent: John Duhadway, Kenneth Wilkins

The meeting was opened by the Chairperson, Alicia Smith who welcomed everyone to the new way to meet by Zoom. The topics discussed were as follows: Storage of prizes, new members, up and coming events, budget for 2021 (added to agenda during the meeting).

The Chairperson, Alicia Smith disclosed to everyone where the items have been stored. There were questions regarding the retrieving of the items currently stored. We also discussed having the Alderman Board to purchase the prizes for the Youth Commission and providing them on each event day. The Chairperson, Alicia Smith announced to the board members Alderman James Thomas agreed to join the Youth Commission and the board was thrilled to hear he is joining. Alderman Thomas did call the Chairperson to explain his absence for January's meeting.

Up and coming events discussed were Hoops Madness which is currently being advertised TBA(to be announced) due to covid but most likely will be cancelled if the restrictions for St. Louis Co. has not changed and the BFN also has several restrictions. The Bike Rodeo was also discussed and the board decided to change the event for 2021 only to call it Bike Safety Check and Helmet Giveaway where the Youth Commission plans to have the youth's parent to drive up and bring the child's bike for a safety check and/or receive a free helmet for safety. Bike Rodeo date: may 15th, Rainout Date: May 22nd. The Youth Commission board members then requested the new and approved budget for the Youth Commission for 2021. The Chairperson, Alicia Smith explained the 2021 budget amount will be obtained and discussed at the February's meeting.

Thank you and Have a Great Day!

Alicia Smith, BFN Youth Commission 314-764-1242